Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

January 8, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Bernard Rod, Corinne Yourman, Sidney Green
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the December meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff reminded the Committee to complete the Parliamentary Procedure Training. Topics for Video Alerts were discussed. Bernard Rod suggested IRS Scams.  Sidney Green suggested Foreclosure Relief Scams and Elder Financial Exploitation.  He will look at these topics and come up with something succinct.  Mr. Caplan suggested warnings for the spring home buying season, and spam calls.  Corinne Yourman will send the Committee an article regarding how to address spam and robocalls.  Ms. Yourman also suggested information on the availability of free freezing and unfreezing of credit reports in Maryland, as well as issues involving unclaimed property.  Mr. Caplan suggested having a “Meet the Expert” day where consumers can come to OCP for advice on specific subjects.  He said he would be available to discuss the homebuying process, as did Wolfgang Ludwigs.  Other potential subjects were Managing Finances, Financial Literacy for Children, Home Improvement (including permitting), and Online Safety for Children.  It was suggested that this could be done in conjunction with National Consumer Protection Week in March, either during that week or throughout the month.  Mr. Caplan will check with Ron Jennings to see if he would discuss Managing Finances.  Ms. Yourman will check with Common Sense Media and other organizations to see if they have someone who would discuss Online Safety.  Tracy Rezvani will contact Permitting Services, as well as the Potomac Library to try to find speakers for the subjects of Home Improvement and Financial Literacy.  March 5 is tentatively reserved for the session on the homebuying process, and staff will discuss the idea and appropriate times with Eric Friedman.  
New Business

None.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of December. Retail topped the list of complaints, followed by Automotive. Staff did a presentation on Senior and Phone Scams at Riderwood and participated in the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s Holiday Security Event.  OCP is hosting the Maryland Commissioner of Financial Regulation’s Listening Tour on January 11, and will have hearings on bill revisions to Chapter 31C (New Home Builders) and Chapter 44A (Second Hand Personal Property) in January, as well.
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 5, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
